WWCA Executive Board Meeting 

Saturday, February 25, 2017
Kohl Center
Madison, WI

7:00 a.m.

Minutes

Committee in attendance:  Chris Hansen (Hudson/District 1), Mike Pernsteiner (Eau Claire North/District 3/Web Director), Jeff Matczak (Kaukauna/District 4), Scott Schmitz (Mineral Point/District 5), Mark Petersen (Camblesport/District  6), Kurt Kemnitz (West Allis Nathan Hale/District 7 co-rep), Craig Austin (Whitnall/District 7 co-rep), Mike Blasczyk (Appelton/Officials Representative),  Dave Black (WWF Representative),  Wendall Bean (Whitewater/Fall Clinic Chairman), John Quinlan (Whitnall/WWCA President), Randy Ferrell (Nathan Hale/WWCA President Elect), Dave McCarthy (Neenah/WWCA Past President) Bob Empey (Stoughton/Treasurer),  Peter Moe (Cambridge/Secretary)  

Call to order by John Quinlan at 7:03 a.m.    

I. Secretary’s Report: Review and Approval of Minutes 


1. 

Approval—President John Qunilan moved to accept the minutes, as sent in a previous e-mail, from the executive board meeting held on November 3, 2016.  Dave Black moved to accept the secretary’s report.  Randy Ferrell seconded.  The motion passed 16-0.
II. Treasurer's Report

1. Discussion and approval— Bob Empey gave the transaction account to the executive board members.  $4,200.00  Nicholas Suite donation from My House.   All Nicholas Suite tickets were sold. The Wisconsin Challenge Series is paid for. Taxes are completed.   Scott Schmitz moved to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mike Pernsteiner seconded. The motion passed 16-0.

III.  Reports

A. WIAA—Wade Labecki
1. Report—Wade Labecki attended the meeting.  He informed the executive board with wrestling news and updates.  Mr. Labecki also fielded and answered questions from the executive board.   

2. Discussion and Questions:
a. Schedule—Looking forward to see how the time change of starting finals.  Entrance in to the tournament went smoothly with the new installation of metal detectors.  The WIAA may be looking into moving the start time for the semi-finals to 6:30 pm for next year.    
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b. 1.5% Weight Loss—The WIAA will work with Trackwrestling on
developing a system for the 1.5% weight loss program.   The 1.5% weight loss already works with other states.  The WIAA is looking at a model used by the state of Nebraska.  Coaches would be expected to enter the weight of each wrestler at each weigh-in.  If a wrestler weighs in overweight, that would alter the wrestler’s weight plan.  There will be an individual weight plan for each wrestler; this should be a positive.  
i. The WWCA and coaches do not have an idea of what 1.5% looks like.  The WWCA would like to be able to describe to coaches what the 1.5% weigh loss program would look like.  The WWCA feels that there is confusion amongst coaches about weigh-ins and events and how the system would work.  This new system may overwhelm coaches, especially new and young coaches. 
1.  Nebraska’s model allows to have two missed weigh-ins out of a total of 12 weigh-ins (example: if a kid misses because they are sick or injured).  In Trackwrestling, click on scale and print for 1.5% and will tell you what kids are eligible for that day.  Will try to get a plan to you for the 1.5% so you can have an example.  The skinfold process would stay the same.  
ii. What will Trackwrestling be able to do?  Will Trackwrestling have weight targets for the wrestler?  Will it give the wrestler what they have to weigh each day?  
1. A team’s schedule will be entered in Trackwrestling to know what a wrestler had to weigh per event.   Will go off of day weighed in.  Should have something in place by May. There are videos online of examples of 1.5% programs from states such as Nebraska and Oregon.   Will coaches be directed to watch those videos?  Will the WIAA make their own videos? 
iii. Why are we trying to implement the 1.5% wright loss program? 
1.  At the moment Wisconsin does not have impact on NFHS rules.  By doing switching to the 1.5% weight loss program this would help bring Wisconsin in compliance with the NFHS and would in turn gain back voting rights with the NFHS.
c. Weight Classes—NFHS is looking at weight class again.  At the moment we are not sure if they are looking at reducing the amount of weight classes or making any adjustments to the weighs in the weight classes.  March 1st is the deadline and we will know more after that date.  
i. Does the WIAA have any data on WI weight classes?  
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d. Minimum Weights in Trackwrestling and Parent Permission—There was a question from the WWCA brought up to Wade and he was asked to explain how a wrestler can wrestle at a lower weight class in competition than what was indicated on trackwrestling.com?  How does that happen?  The rule book says you need to have parent permission form with you at the weigh-in.  The switch in Trackwrestling does not need to be switched.  There is no mention of that being a requirement in the rule.  If someone re weighs in or weighs in later that switch may not be flipped.  Do not to have that.  If it is the coaches want to have that a requirement for that switch to be turned on, then make the rule change for this to count.  At the moment it is not mandatory.  
e. Two Piece Uniform—The decision on if this rule passes or not should be known by April.  Before, manufacturers felt they may have trouble making the uniforms and wanted to make sure the rule was clear to avoid having snaps, Velcro, etc.  We do not need to re-submit that rule.  If passes the rule passes in April it will go in effect in November.
f. Seeding the Team State Tournament—Other sports have passed seeding their state tournaments (hockey, soccer, girls tennis).  If the WWCA pushed for seeding the team state tournament, it has potential of passing.  The rule would need to be clear on how to seed the team state tournament. Seeding the team state tournament could have hang-ups with integrity of coaches and seeding.  Seeding the individual state tournament could be looked into as well.  
g. Girls Wrestling—Girls wrestling can be brought up at the Coaches Advisory Committee.  Bring a plan forward when ready Two hundred and ten girls skin folded in the 2016-17 season. 
i. Would there be separate divisions?  
ii. Do you have regionals?  How would sectionals into state look?
1. Randy Ferell discussed a pre plan: Have a sectional only. Divide the state into four quadrants.  One sectional in each quadrant.  Take the top two into an eight person bracket at the individual state tournament.  During the season ask different tournaments in the state to include a women’s division as part of the hosted tournament.  The goal over the season would be for girls to have 15-18 women’s division matches in season.  Information would be publicized in advance to help numbers at tournaments.
iii. Does that mean they do not wrestle boys at all?  
1. When implementing a girls wrestling, girls would not be allowed to cross over to wrestle boys.
h. State Tournament Floor Passes—There have been questions about extra floor passes.  The WIAA allows teams with 5+ qualifiers one extra blue floor 
WWCA Executive Board Meeting

February 25, 2017
Page 4
pass, teams with 9+ qualifiers receive one extra gold pass and two extra blue passes.  The WIAA cannot give out extra floor passes as there are not enough seats for extra asses.  There has been ethical problems with coaches getting passes extra passes by saying they were lost or stolen.  It is being looked into to have barcodes on passes next year.
i. Other—
i. State tournament could be held Friday and Saturday? Team state and individual state are two weekends in a row and cause problems for teams traveling a far distance away to both weekends. 
ii. What to do about low regional numbers?  Do we re-visit the super regional idea? The NFHS was asked change the rule to allow for six matches in one day and they said no.  Is it too hard to move regional teams into other regionals to help regional numbers?   Are towns close enough to flip from one regional to another?  We would like to work for a better representation at regionals.  John Quinlan will look at maps and will talk to Deb at the WIAA.  
3. Thank You—Thank Wade Labecki for taking time to attend our meeting and inform us and answer the questions we had.

B. Public Relations
1. Nicholas Suite— Thank you My House for the $4,200.00 donation to the Nicholas Suite.
a. Question about kids in the suite?
i. Not a problem if it is not getting abused.  
b. Is the suite for any coach or WWCA members only?

i. The suite is for members.

c. There are 80 seats available to purchase in the Nicholas Suite.  Three people asked for tickets and did not get tickets.  Two people on the list that did not get tickets.  The group stays the same from year to year for the most part.  

i. What are the criteria for getting the seats? 
1. Seniority, then last get filled.

2. Invite the people who have come in the past first.
d. Jason Stromberg is looking to get the names and addresses of every Hall of Fame member to help facilitate tickets for seating in the Nicholas Suite.    This may make the job easier.  
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C. Alumni Report 

1. Report— Tom McGarvie reported that he would like to streamline the Hall of Fame nomination process.  He is working with Mike Pernsteiner on this.  
D.   Awards 

1. Report— Tim Potratz reported there were 15-20 spots left for the awards presentation tonight and gave a reminder about appearance when presenting awards.  

E. Web Director 

1. Report—Mike Pernsteiner reported that District 3 representative, District 4 representative, and president elect are up for election this year.  These nominations will be up by the second week of March and notifications will be sent in a mass email.  
IV.  New Business
F. Two Piece Uniform

1. Survey Results—The results from the survey sent out to the WWCA showed that 80% of the coaches were in favor of the two piece uniform rule.
G.  1.5%

1. Discussion—The WWCA executive board discussed further the 1.5% weigh loss program.  The board discussed what was brought up by Wade Labecki.  We need to have representatives at the 7% Committee meeting.  Who is there?  Randy Ferrell, Bob Empey, and John Quinlan.  Can our board members be at the 7% Committee meeting?  Can we have a group meet with Trackwrestling to develop a system for the 1.5% weight loss program? For implementation of the program we should cater to Wisconsin not one used in another state.  We do not know what 1.5% weight loss program is and what we are agreeing to without any representation.  The WWCA executive board is not ready to implement the 1.5% weight loss program next season.
2. Motion-- Tom McGarvie made a motion to proceed with implementing 1.5% weight loss program, only if there is a majority of the executive board  at the 7% committee and there is agreement between the 7% committee and WWCA executive members on the 1.5% weight loss along with an education proposal and timeline developed  for coaches in in order to have implementation for the 2017-18 season. Dave McCarthy second.  The motion passed 16-0. 
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H.  Season Start Date

1. Survey Results—With new information released to the coaches about changing the 
season start date, WWCA president John Quinlan sent out a new survey to the membership to revote on changing the start of the season.  Two-hundred and thirty seven schools voted out 336 schools.  Results were as follows: 122 voted in favor of starting later(51.5%) 115 voted against starting later.  Division voting break down: Division I: 55 in favor of starting the season later  57 against starting the season later; Division II: 31 in favor of starting the season later, 36 against starting the season later; Division III:  36 in favor of starting the season later, 22 against starting the season later.  Changing the season start date will not change because 65% of the schools were needed to make the change of starting the season later. 

2. Motion—Tom McGarvie made a motion that the start of the season would stay the same based on the results of the survey.  Dave McCarthy seconded. The motion passed 15-0 and 1 abstained from voting.  
I.  Super Regional

1. Discussion—The potential of exceeding the number of matches per day is an issue.  Are we okay with the 0-1 kid?  If we are, this would move the super regional forward.  Looking at data only four kids would really be affected by the first round match.  May need to look down the line due to officials situation and low regional numbers.
J.  Seeding the Team State Tournament 
1. Discussion— It was good to hear that four other sports have passed seeding their state tournaments.  How do we want to seed the team state tournament? Seed the top four teams in Division I, the top two teams in Division II and Division III.  
2. Motion—Dave McCarthy made a motion that the WWCA is in favor of seeding the team state tournament by having the 8 coaches in Division I seed the top 4 seeds and seeds 5-8 are random draw.  The coaches in Division II and Division III seed the top 2 seeds and seeds 3-4 random draw.  Coaches would be able to vote for their own team.  In the advent of a tie, a revote would take place of the two teams.  Craig Austin seconded.  The motion passed 16-0.

K. Girls Wrestling 
1. Motion—Tom McGarvie made a motion to vote in favor of starting and sanctioning girls wrestling in Wisconsin.  Wendall Bean seconded.  The motion passed 16-0.  
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L. Adjournment

1. Motion—Dave Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Chris Hanson seconded.  The motion passed 16-0.  
Respectfully Submitted by:

Peter Moe

WWCA Secretary
